Meeting with Pre Primary Center teachers

I met up with Meril, his wife Sunitha, Anjamma (Yedlapur PPC teacher), Anita Kumari (T.Marjapur PPC teacher) and two other volunteers from Aralu. 

As per the roster, there are 25 children in Yedlapur PPC and 39 children in T.Marjapur PPC. Anjamma mentioned that on an average about 20 children come to the PPC in Yedlapur. 

Anita Kumari has been the teacher at T.Marjpur PPC since the PPC was started in April 2008. She has studied till 12th grade. This is her first experience as a teacher. On an average, 24 children come to the PPC. The PPC has been around for only a year and it takes time to build a relationship with the parents and get them to send the children regularly. Anjamma felt that when Yedlapur PPC was started the situation was similar. 

Visit to PPC

I spent a few hours visiting each PPC center. 

There has been a change in premises of the PPC in Yedlapur due to problems with the owners of the previous building. The current location is opposite to the previous location. It has a single room and a small verandah. The room is slightly smaller than the previous place where the PPC used to be held. It does get crowded with 20 children. Perhaps a slightly larger place needs to be looked into. In the previous location, there was a small portico inside the building, which served a s a play area. Currently, during the time designated for playing, the children play games in an open area in front of the building. 

The pre-primary centers main function in the communities (with high incidence of first generation learners) where they operate is to help expose children at a young age to an environment that makes learning fun and inculcate the importance of education in both the child as well as in the parents. The teachers in the PPCs also perform a key role in ensuring the children are admitted in the government school and helping the child in the transition. 

The learning material in the PPCs consists of varied material such as puzzles, charts, play items, etc. Adding to the learning material or providing the teachers with resources that would help them involve the child better in an activity are areas that need to be looked into. 

From a slightly pedagogical point of view, I was left to ponder on a discussion I had with both teachers. The pre-primary centers have hours designated for various activities. However would the children have more fun learning if there were activities that would involve the child. It is a tough ask from the teacher since she has 25 children of varying ages from 1-5. There were no conclusive outcomes from the discussion but perhaps continuing the discussion with the teachers would enable perhaps exploring the realm more. 

